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NEWS RELEASE

10 July 2012 – FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
CARVED FOR PERPETUITY

Student from City of Bath College wins competition to design a new stone bench for No. 1 Royal Crescent
Samuel Flintham, a stonemasonry student from the City of Bath College, has won a competition to design a new stone bench for the courtyard at No. 1 Royal Crescent. The bench will be made from stone donated by the Bath Stone Group and constructed by stone masonry students at the college. 

The design was selected by a panel of expert judges including Edward Bayntun-Coward, Lisa White, James Ayres and Elaine Marson. 

Edward Bayntun-Coward, Chairman of the Bath Preservation Trust said:

“We are delighted that Samuel Flintham has created such a magnificent design for the new stone bench that truly respects and enhances its prominent setting within the world famous Royal Crescent. This new bench is a symbol of our working in partnership with organizations across the city and beyond and we are very grateful for support of both the City of Bath College and the Bath Stone Group which is enabling this to happen.”
Sam learned of his win at the City of Bath College’s Celebrating Success Awards ceremony held at the Guildhall on Friday 6 July, where he received the award for Stonemasonry Student of the Year. He said:

“I was very grateful to receive the award for stonemasonry student of the year and for all of the opportunities presented to me by my tutors and the college. It's really great for students to have their hard work recognised in this way. 

Winning the competition to design a bench for No.1 Royal Crescent was a fantastic surprise. I was keen to design a bench that was fitting for such an important part of Bath's architectural landscape. My design was influenced by the beautiful columns and the elliptical curve of the Royal Crescent. It is amazing to think that I will be able to see my design realised in such a prestigious position.”
The new stone bench forms part of the wider project to reunite the historic house museum at No. 1 Royal Crescent with its original service wing, supported by the Heritage Lottery Fund. Following completion of this project, the bench will be installed in the basement courtyard which will be opened up to visitors for the first time.
- Ends -

All media enquiries to:
Tom Boden
Tel: 01225 333895 Email: tomboden@bptrust.org.uk
Editors’ Notes:

· For further information about this project, please contact Tom Boden.
· Please find attached the photo of Sam Flintham with Elaine Marson, MD of The Bath Stone Group, and Caroline Kay, Chief Executive of the Bath Preservation Trust. The photo is from the College’s Celebrating Success Awards ceremony held on Friday 6 July.

· Also attached is a drawing of the winning design.

· The Whole Story Project – uniting No.1 and 1A Royal Crescent – is well underway, particularly the restoration of No.1A. The current museum at No.1 will close late in September 2012 although a small display area of treasures and project progress will then open. The Project will be complete in the summer of 2013 when the Grand Opening Ceremony will also celebrate the presence of the new stone bench in the courtyard. 
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